Houxt O1L COMPANY
Darras, TEXAS

PAUL M. ROTHERMEL, JR.
SECURITY OFFICER

January 9, 1969

Mr.Harold Weisberg

Cog d'0Or Press

Route 8

Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Harold:

I got your letter of January 8th in the afternoon
mail and had already answered your letter of January 7th.

| don't want to be backing out of any arrangements
which we might have in regard to your obtaining the film
'"Farewell America'' but | have done some further thinking about
it, and believe that it might be more disturbing and confus-
ing to obtain the film, than to not obtain it. |f you do have
a chance to get a copy of the film and will send it to me |
will make two copies of it and send you one, providing such
arrangement is satisfactory with you, and | hope that it will
be for it would help me on my end as | have a contact here
that does our film copying and it is easier for me to get it
done this way,

Let me know what else you might need in regard to
the individual slides,

Best regards,

PMRJr:rps

Paul M. Rothermel, Jr.



